
	Birmingham Schools Forum

Thursday 14th March 2019
2:00 - 4:00 pm 

Committee Room C, Council House Extension, Margaret Street 
 


	Present:


	Richard Green Primary Forum
Maxine Charles Primary Forum 
Debbie James Secondary Forum Chair
Steve Hughes Academies Representative (Special) 
Helen Porter Maintained Special HT

Sally Leese Maintained Nursery governor 
Mike White Academies Representative
Sarah Presswood PVI representative

David Room Teacher Associations 
Mary Browning Governors representative

Elaine Dupree Maintained Nursery HT 

Steve Howell PRU Representative City of Birmingham School 

Tim Boyes BEP (joined the meeting at 2pm)

Martyn Scott BCC
Paul Stevenson BCC
Sharon Scott BCC

Julie Young BCC

David Bridgman BCC
By invitation:

Karen Mackenzie Primary governor

Catherine Griffiths primary governor

Rob Willoughby Interim Lead for Children’s Improvement BCC/BCT
In attendance: Janice Moorhouse (clerk)



	1.
	Welcome and apologies for absence


	Action

	1.1
1.2

	The Chair welcomed Members, Officers, associate governors Catherine Griffiths and Karen Mackenzie to the meeting and introductions were made.
Apologies for absence were received from Dr Tim O’Neill BCC, James Hill Primary Forum, Valerie Daniel Maintained Nursery governor, Jane Gotschel Secondary Academies Representative, Catriona Savage PVI representative, Sara Reece PVI representative, Clare Madden Catholic Senior Executive Leader Lumen Christi and Joanne Stallard Support Staff Union representative.

Absent: Nicola Redhead Academies Representative (Alternative Provision) and 
	

	2.
	Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 10th January 2019

	

	2.1
	The minutes were agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting.
Item 8.5: Valerie Daniel asked about the collection of EY data and if there were plans to subsume the data under EY census. Lindsey Trivett to feedback on the collection of Nursery School data.

ACTION: item to be carried over to the next meeting 


	Chair/

clerk

	3.
	Matters arising from the minutes
Item 4.2: request for information on /membership of working groups established to deliver the actions identified by the Statement of Action.

Sharon Scott reported that the stage of sending out invitations to join the groups had not been reached.
Item 4.4: Sufficiency group: the action to circulate the names of the group members had not been completed.

ACTION: Sharon Scott to circulate the names of group members

Sharon Scott reported the group had met twice to look at finding solutions to address sufficiency related issues. All welcome to join. Information/invitation to be in Noticeboard. 
Item 4.5: independent providers setting up new provision in Birmingham. Sharon Scott to follow up.
To be covered under agenda item 8

Item 6.8: query related to EY pupil premium rates.

Martyn Scott reported the rates were unchanged. In future, EY rated to be included in the information presented.  

Item 6.9: a request for a recovery plan to be included.

Martyn Scott reported this was included with the High Needs agenda item 8.
Item 6.10: a plan for the options for the allocation of the £3m in the next two years.
Martyn Scott reported this was included with the High Needs Invest to Save agenda item.

Item 7.8: a growth budget table to be circulated to members showing the figures presented to School Forum in December 2018 and the changes made to the final growth budget figures for 2019/20.

Martyn Scott reported this was sent to the clerk on 21st January ’19 and circulated. 

	LA/SS



	4.
	LA update

	

	4.1
4.2

4.3

4.4
4.5

4.6

4.7

4.8

4.9


	Julie Young reported that the recruitment of the three permanent assistant directors was taking place. Education representatives to be included in the shortlisting process. 
LA officers were involved with Schools Finance Governance Board with work on the management of school budgets. Reports to be made to School Forum on a quarterly basis. The RAG rated report would give an overview of the position and a detailed plan of action to reduce deficits. Across the City, there had been circa50 restructures of staff within schools. 

Julie Young shared a briefing note from the Head of Schools Financial Services (SFS) that stated 56 schools were being monitored. 14 of those schools were judged as high risk and had directive academy orders. 26 schools were RAG rated amber/medium risk and were being closely monitored. 11 schools were rated blue and had moved from medium to low risk due to taking appropriate action to move to a recovery plan. Five schools had gone into green (low risk) and had a balanced annual budget with a deficit repayment Plan. A NAHT representative was linking with SFS. The overall cumulative deficit of all schools in deficit was circa £13m.
ACTION: the learning and successes from this work to be shared with Schools Forum

Helen Porter asked if the schools being monitored had an actual deficit or a deficit incurred by using surplus from previous year (s) in order to set a balanced budget.

Julie Young stated in medium risk schools a balanced budget had been achieved with the use of surplus. 

Paul Stevenson suggested Head of Schools Financial Services (SFS) to be invited to a meeting to report on background, the work on deficits etc.

Helen Porter stated the LA financial monitoring documents had raised the profile of financial monitoring in schools and were a helpful tool for governors.

The Chair agreed with the suggestion of inviting the Head of SFS to a meeting and commented that it would be useful to understand the RAG rating criteria, effective practice and what made a difference.  

Elaine Dupree reported the LA financial monitoring documents were not appropriate to Nursery Schools. 

Julie Young stated the Head of SFS was aware of the situation regarding Nursery Schools which had been acknowledged in the minutes of the Governance Board.

ACTION: Elaine Dupree/Sally Leese to send ideas on what the revised document would look like to Julie Young.

Helen Porter asked what the LA was doing with schools regarding to the staff pension increases.
Julie Young reported work had taken place with individual schools. Now looking at the collective impact on a broader group of schools. 
ACTION: LA to feedback to Schools Forum on this work.

The Chair commented that it was sensible for the LA to focus on/support schools at risk of going into deficit and noted the work was with maintained schools only. 

Julie Young reported a letter had been sent to maintained schools on the approach to be taken if the school had decided to amend to the school day. The responses received included comments on the impact made if a neighbouring school amended the school day. 
Julie Young reported the Travel Assist consultation ended on 2nd April. Sessions for parents had been held in seven special schools. 

The 2019/20 Council budget had been set. The agreed savings to be implemented/actioned.

Schools Forum Operational and good practice guide March 2019: ACTION: to be an agenda item for discussion at the June meeting.

ACTION: Julie Young to send examples of schools forum good practice from other LAs to the clerk for circulation to members.
	LA

LA

Chair

LA/clerk

	5.
	Schools Budget DSG update (verbal) 


	

	5.1
5.2

5.3


	Martyn Scott reported the primary and secondary Section 251 budget notification had been published on the LA website and on Noticeboard. 
In addition, special school teachers’ pay grant allocations, free school meal supplementary grant, the final special school/academy top up allocations for 2018 and the final resource base top up allocations for 2018 had been published.

At the end of week beginning 18th March, the indicative 2019/20 special school/academy and resource base allocations would be published.

Early Years: week beginning 25th March, the final 2018/19 figures and the indicative 2019/20 allocations for nursery schools, classes and PVIs would be published.
High Needs: Martyn Scott reported DSG would be revised in June/July once census information from colleagues had been analysed by the EFA. 

Post 16 budget allocation was expected from the EFA in late March/early April. 

Teachers’ Pension: employers’ contribution to increase from 16.5% to 23.6%. Martyn Scott reported DfE working on the proposed budget allocation methodology. DfE funding to be allocated in time for schools to make payments; probably June or July. 
	

	6.
	Fair Funding Technical Group notes 27th February 2019

	

	6.1
6.2
	Notes circulated before the meeting

Paul Stevenson summarised the agenda items discussed at the meeting.
ACTION: School Forum to be updated at the March meeting on the overall DSG expected out-turn position for 2018/19: Paul Stevenson stated a report would be made at the meeting in June. 

ACTION: costs for OOA/independent pupils to be including in the information to Schools Forum for the meeting on 14th March: David Bridgman reported the information had not been finalised. A report would be presented.

Helen Porter referred to the overall 1.4% reduction and asked if the reduction had been applied
to top up values.
Martyn Scott stated the 1.4% reduction did not impact on top up values and was not applied to 
the rates.

For members’ information, Helen Porter circulated copies of a letter headed Birmingham Special 
Schools Head Teacher Association 6th March ’19 re ‘Negotiation of top up values 2019/20’ 
and addressed to Sharon Scott.

	LA
LA


	7.
	High Needs budget report
	

	7.1

7.2

7.3

7.4

7.5

7.6

7.7

7.8

7.9


	Report circulated before the meeting for information
Paul Stevenson summarised the current position on the High Needs block with a carried forward 

budget deficit of 13.6m from 2017/18. Currently, the projected position for 2018/19 was an 
overspend of £2.4m (as at January ’19)
As part of the required recovery plan to balance the DSG for 2018/19, the LA was seeking to 
identify savings on other blocks. 

A baseline review of current pupil numbers, an analysis of projections and current commissioning commitments for 2019/20 had been completed. The previous report presented to Schools Forum

 in December 2018 summarised the SEND High Needs Budget demand and supply pressures were
taken into account. 

Appendix 1: HNB summary showing the projected deficit for 2018/19 and the draft budget for 

2019/20.  

Noted: there had been an increase in funding in 2019/20 of £9.2m. This was largely due to the

additional national funding for High Needs of £6m and the additional funding announced in 

December ‘18 of £3.022m.   
The forecast out-turn for 2018/19 identifies additional funding of £3.9m when compared to the 
draft budget for 2019/20.

Paul Stevenson stated that account had to be taken of the agreed Written Statement of Action 

following the SEND Local Area Inspection with some additional investment to be used to address 

the underlying deficit on High Needs over a longer-term as part of the recovery plan.

£500k had currently been earmarked for a range of potential invest to save initiatives. 

The draft budget for 2019/20 balanced against the DfE High Needs allocation included £500k 
of further invest to save expenditure. 
Should the 2018/19 DSG overall accumulated deficit exceed 1%, a Financial Recovery Plan for the 
planned recovery of the accumulated deficit on High Needs would need to be to be submitted to 
the DFE by 30th June 2019.  The plan to be agreed by the Chief Finance Officer
and ACTION discussed with Schools Forum on 13th June 2019.    

HNB detail: Paul Stevenson reported the forecast for each area was based on open cases as at 

January 2019, projected forward for a full year, with additional growth where this was anticipated

and other one off adjustments where there were known specific issues that would affect the 

budget.  

The initial analysis indicated a potential an overspend of £1.2m. In order to set a balanced budget

 for 2019/20, a 1.4% reduction had been applied across the board with the exception of services 

which were contractually committed and fixed. 

The significant increases related to growth in numbers based on trend analysis in the following 

areas:

· Special school commissioned places - top-up funding and ESN

· Resource base commissioned places

· ESN for mainstream schools to maintain placements

· OLA placements 

· Post 16 colleges and FE providers

· Post 19 SPIs

· Home education costs  

David Bridgman reported a baseline review of all children had been carried out including those in 

next year’s provision. The forecast on growth had been linked to the current issues related to 

sufficiency. There would be 107 extra special school places for September ’19, increasing provision by 14%. The number of out of city places had been reduced (1.62%)
David Bridgman acknowledged that this number of extra places was not sufficient. 150 children 

and young people were awaiting specialist provision and nearly 70 children and young people 

were without placements. Figures related to independent schools were currently being updated. 
A written report on specific plans for special school capacity to be provided to Special HTs Forum.

Members noted that one special school was ceasing its residential provision. 
Steve Hughes reported 45 pupils without a place on secondary transfer could be heading for 

independent provision.

David Bridgman stated currently working through appeals/preferences with the hope of solving 

some internally. The number of Post 16 in independent provision in the city was increasing. 
Sally Leese queried inclusion support in Early Years.

Martyn Scott reported there was a small reduction of £7k (1.4%)

Helen Porter asked how the carry forward deficit of £13.6m plus the expected deficit of £2.4m 

was being addressed.

Martyn Scott reported a plan to be in place by the end of June ’19. A DfE template awaited.
Sharon Scott stated LA had five years in which to address the deficit. 
Regarding the 1.4% reduction, Paul Stevenson stated he and Martyn Scott had identified the 

areas to be top sliced. The schools budget was based on banding rates were unchanged. The 

deficit would increase unless funding was found from other areas. 

Elaine Dupree asked why Early Years funding had been cut at the highest level she could 

remember when there was a peak in the number of children identified with significant needs. 

David Bridgeman agreed with Elaine Dupree’s comment and stated that this area would be 

re-visited and the impact of the reductions monitored. 

The Chair commented that some sense of numbers, pressures etc would be useful. 

Martyn Scott stated it was hoped to generate savings to contribute to the recovery plan. LA 
looking at good procurement practices etc. 
	LA



	8.

8.1

8.2

8.3

8.4

8.5

8.6

8.7

8.8

8.9

8.10

8.11
8.12

8.13

8.14


	High Needs Invest to Save Bids (to be tabled)
Sharon Scott presented ‘The proposed use of additional funding allocated to reflect 
the increasing demands on the High Needs block’ circulated at the meeting.
Recommendation: Schools forum to endorse the approach for the proposed use of the additional 

allocation as set out in the circulated document.

The LA had received an additional £3.022m each year for 2018/19 and 2019/20 for the high Needs 

block. 

Sharon Scott stated that, due to pressures on the block in the 2019/20 financial year, it had been 

necessary to use £2.5m from the additional money towards setting a balanced budget. The same 

amount to be use in 2020/21. 
An indicative amount of £500k for 2019/20 and 2020/21 had been set aside for invest to save 

Initiative funding. Expressions of interest on the use of the money as a means of invest to save

and address the written statement of action had been invited. Twenty bids were received. 

The bidding criteria:

· All bids to address one or more of the issues within the written statement of action.
· All bids should demonstrate a clear invest to save impact on the High Needs budget and

 value for money.

· Bids should not replace funding for investment already in place
The proposal: three areas to be identified to pilot a multidisciplinary approach to addressing 

the needs identified in the written statement of action. Education, Health and the Children’s

 Trust to be part of the multidisciplinary teams. Sharon Scott to go back to bid writers to review/

adapt their bids in order for them to work to work in a multidisciplinary team
Sharon Scott stated that of the School improvement Grant (£0.44m) could be used on the 

proposed model. There would be a DfE monitoring visit on 16th April. 
The next steps were to identify pilot areas/schools within those areas to lead and coordinate the 

multiagency approach, to work with the authors of the recommended elements of the bids to 
shape them to work with a multidisciplinary approach and to hold planning meetings in the 
chosen pilot areas on how the approach would work and begin in order to maximise impact.

Elaine Dupree stated there were a number of colleagues without knowledge of the bids/bidding 

process and asked how it could be known that the best bids had come in.
Sharon Scott stated no additional bids had been made following the email to Schools Forum 

members. The bidding process was open and fluid and there was still time to make a bid.

The Chair asked how and to whom the original idea was distributed.

Sharon Scott reported distribution to SEND Improvement Board, to Health, Adult Social Care, 

Children’s social Care, Education and Early Years Forum. 
The Chair stated it was essential to ensure information reached the widest possible audience and 

that the best possible value was got out of the pilot. 

Helen Porter asked if the spend to save initiative was a Birmingham initiative or if it came from 
the DfE. 
Sharon Scott stated it was a way to help LAs meet exceptionally high demand.

Tim Boyes referred to the reference to School Improvement money and asked which grant 

that money would be from.

Julie Young reported there were two allocations amounting to £836k from the DfE to the LA 
around the school improvement grant and used around mainstream schools in strengthening 
quality. Now targeting pupils with particular needs and to broaden the inclusion agenda towards 

more positive outcomes. These payments were single payments allocated on a one off basis;

not the £1.08m DSG. 

Steve Hughes stated the LA did not have a reliable data base to enable strategic planning and 
Identify trends in numbers coming thorough. £1.65m could be saved if students did not

go into independent provision. There was a need to look at more flexible arrangements 

with flexible funding and people working collaboratively. 
Julie Young reported a key focus for the directorate was to remove the issue on information. Data 

was critical.

Mary Browning agreed that full, accurate data was key in view of timescales and the short running 

time available.

Mike White commented that the system was inadequate and suggested systems should be 

the number one priority as, without systems in place, there was no means of evaluating success.

David Bridgman agreed that there was an issue with data and holding information. It had taken 
90 hours to complete the SEND return with information held on spread sheets. It was possible
to access information but not in the most efficient way. 
Helen Porter queried where funding would come from for improving data systems. 

Julie Young reported the Director was working on this and comments from the meeting would be 

taken back to him. 

ACTION: an update on LA data weaknesses to be given by the Director at the next meeting.

Steve Hughes referred to the School Improvement Grant and asked what had been paid for

and what was the impact of spending.  
Julie Young reported two thirds had been allocated to BEP. The remainder to be spent on, for 

example, shoring up schools showing red indicators around financial management. 

Steve Hughes asked if the money going to BEP was in addition to the £1.08m.

Julie Young stated it was a one off payment.

Tim Boyes reported BEP had made substantial improvement. Some resources were now being 

lost. 

Sally Leese referred to the data systems and suggested it would make sense to all use the same 
systems. 

Rob Willoughby reported significant ongoing work on the fundamental way systems were working

overseen by the SEND Board. Information on innovations at an area level to be shared with 

Schools Forum members.

Sharon Scott requested Schools Forum to endorse the approach set out in the circulated 

document for the proposed use of the additional allocation. 

Sharon Scott to engage with identified appropriate pilot areas on the design of multiagency teams

Bids to include KPIs and outcomes 

The Chair commented it was good to see action and that the next steps seemed sensible.
ACTION: a progress report to be presented at the Schools Forum meeting in June.

ACTION: one member of Schools Forum (Helen Porter) to be kept informed on progress

Elaine Dupree stated she was not sure that the proposal was the best way to spend the 

money.

Mike White (stated ‘Elaine is not on her own’) agreed with her.
Sharon Scott stated there would be regular updates on Noticeboard giving all schools an 

opportunity to engage.

The Chair noted intense feelings expressed by the group in relation to the lack of transparency 

around the bidding process for the additional funding. 

	LA

LA/SS

LA/SS

	9. 

	Any Other Business

	

	9.1
	Mike White queried the situation related to Birmingham LA’s bid to open a new free special school.

Sharon Scott reported the LA bid had not been successful due to not being sufficient in meeting certain criteria. 
ACTION: follow up/discussion on the LA bid to be an item at the Schools Forum June meeting 

	Chair/LA

	
	Date of future meetings

	

	
	Thursday 13th June 2019 2-4pm Pre-meeting 1pm

The meeting closed at 4pm.
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